
Sept 2017 Report 

9/30/17 

 

Dear brethren,  

Hope all is well there. 

 

About the congregation:  

  

Sister Jean Bullock has been placed on hospice after a hospital visit. Her daughter-in-law 

and caretaker, Brenda, is having some health issues, and the family is going to have to place Jean 

in a fulltime nursing facility. A tuff call, but Jean just requires too much attention to keep her at 

home. Keep the Bullock family in your prayers. 

 

Lora Cotten's mom, Hope Doss, continues to have some health issues. 

 

Sister Sandra Dobbs, who placed membership in Aug, has started a teaching job that is 

running her ragged. Keep her and her son, Denver, in your prayers. 

 

Bro Scott Dickinson, who I mentioned was visiting with us has been in Alabama with a 

sister,. we haven't heard how things are going. Not sure if he will be coming back to this area or 

not. 

 

We have some very sad news. We had a special meeting to discuss a request by my son 

Jon, who as I mentioned back in Apr, had been released from prison after 16yrs. He is a 

resgistered sex offender by law. His request was to worship with us on Sun. am services. During 

the discussion one of the original families got mad and left the meeting. The next day they 

advised us they would no longer be worshipping with. That is a husband and wife and a grown 

daughter. We are very saddened. Please pray for the Boehm and Urbanek families, as well as the 

congregation. We gained 3 and then lost 3. 

 



I'm sure the congregation will have to reduce their support, at least beginning next year, 

since we were already seeing a monthly loss.  

 

About Glenda and me: 

Glenda's nephew Cody is with us 4-5 days a week. 

 

Our son, Jonathan, is still working and is able to go to service with us on most Sun 

evenings. Pray for him. Your prayers for him and us will be greatly appreciated. 

 

My health is good for now. 

 

Glenda has started on the only current medication for her myelofibrosis. She is not 

currently experiencing any adverse reaction to the medication. We received a grant from a non-

profit group that will only require us to pay a $20/mo insurance co-pay til the end of the year. 

She has had to recieve a total of 3 units of whole blood so far. We really appreciate all the 

prayers from our Christian family.  

 

Thanks for your continued support of the work here and your prayers for my family and 

the congregation.  

 

Sept'17 support: 

North Beach.........$ 500/mo. 

Midway church....$ 1425 / mo 

 

May  the Lord's Word continue to spread there.  

 

In the Lord DAVID REEVES 


